Williamston Primary School PSA

Minutes of Meeting

9 March 2016

Chair: 
Julie Blackwood 

Parent Members: 
Lorna Hutson, Esta Clarke, Nikki Harrower, Joanne Dunse, Douglas Pirie, Alison Pollock and Regina 

P7 Leavers Party 

· We decided that our discussions should focus on this year only, and the 2017 event will be addressed by the PSA at a later stage.

· We discussed that the budget cut to £500 may be too severe at this stage, and we should move toward a more manageable £700/£750 budget for the event this year.

· We agreed that it made sense to work harder to join together the resources of the PSA and parents, to provide a party with the same standards as previous years. We need to be smarter about where we spend the money, and need to be able to justify the costs to other school parents.

· Bake sale money – parents should approach the P7 children and ask what they want to spend their money on. This may be something to do on the last day of school due to the one-off situation this year, where the children are in school for a full day - not the traditional half-day.  The feeling from the parents was that using the Bake Sale money to arrange something to do outside the school on the last day of term would be a good idea, as the children might struggle to fill their time otherwise. 

· An additional P7 Bake Sale might be available depending on dates. Alison provided Jo with the current dates for all the other primaries and explained that 2 weeks must be kept clear between each sale – as per requests from the school. Jo to provide Alison with a likely date, and Alison will check with the school that there are no events on which would impact upon this. Due to scheduling difficulties and weather conditions as from next year the P7 bake sale should be restricted to one the same as all the other primaries. 
· As with all other Bake Sales outside the school, P7 pupils are allowed to buy cakes. This was agreed by Mrs Black at the initial Bake Sales and continues the same. All other pupils need to be accompanied by a parent – this is due to the many allergies that exist in the school.
· We all agreed that we need to work together as a group this year – the parents and the PSA committee. Jo and possibly other P7 parents will attend the PSA meetings to give regular progress updates.  We also discussed the possibility of P6 parents getting involved at an early stage for the next year’s event.
Party Costs

· The disco will be free again this year. The ‘Disco Dads’ will be providing the disco, but it will be their last time, as they no longer have children within the school. From next year the budget will need to take into account an amount for the disco.

· There is the possibility of getting a free photographer. Julie suggested her friend William Coutts may be able to provide free photography on the evening instead of incurring the usual charge of £120. He is an experienced amateur photographer and Julie will speak to William and get back to Jo.

· Lorna said she can get a half price Dominos pizza offer for that night. 

· Budget should be £700/£750 max – and the parents pointed out that if less than that amount was required, and then it would not be spent.

· 25th June is the party date.

